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Public Notice of Court Closure in Observance of  
Juneteenth National Independence Day 

 

This afternoon, the President signed into law the Juneteenth National 

Independence Day Act.  This Act will designate June 19 as a federal holiday, 

amending 5 U.S.C. § 6103(a).  This year, June 19 falls on a Saturday.  If a holiday 

occurs on a Saturday, the Friday immediately before is designated a legal public 

holiday. 

THEREFORE, in observance of this new federal holiday, the Court (except as 

indicated below*) will be CLOSED for business on Friday, June 18, 2021. 

*Several court hearings and trials previously scheduled for Friday, June 18 will NOT 

BE CANCELED.  Please check with the appropriate chambers as to the disposition of 

a scheduled hearing or trial.  In addition, the Office of the U.S. Trustee has advised 

that parties should check with the case trustee as to the disposition of Section 341 

meetings of creditors that are scheduled for Friday, June 18, 2021.  

The Court's electronic case management system (CM/ECF) and ECF/PACER will remain 

available during this time. 

Thank you. 

Joe Falzone, Clerk of Court 
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